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November 7, 2024
Rockford Township 

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Present were Supervisors Dale Otten, Dennis Beise, Troy Beise, Nancy Norsby was present by zoom and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall.  
Agenda

A motion by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting Minutes 

A motion by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the October 15, 2024, Planning Commission Meeting Minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Continued Items
Wright County for Code of Ordinances – The Board did not discuss this since the county was currently holding their meeting discussing this item.  Supervisors did not have any comments to send to the county about an ordinance for cannabis regarding zoning.  The county is holding a public hearing for amendments to Section 155 to include Cannabis zoning. 
Public Comment – None
New Items 

FY25 Implementation Grants for Stormwater Resilience

Dan Nadeau from Wright County Soil and Water was present to discuss a state grant for the water drainage issue by Lake Charlotte and Lake Martha.  Dan presented a map and two photos.  The photos were taken between two properties on 6th St. SE.  

A grant became available that can be applied for to construct a water drainage system in order to correct the storm water drainage.  The issue with water drainage has been going on for many years which was inherited with the roads and right-of-way.  It is a big area that involves many residents, right-of-way, and fiber optic.  There would be no engineering cost or other expenses to the township however the township would need to sponsor the project.  Dan has an engineer who can write the grant application.  Supervisor Otten mentioned the maintenance department has received numerous calls about the drainage problems by Lake Chalotte and Lake Martha and it would be a good idea to help fix the drainage problems if possible.  Resident Tom Larson 429 Halsey Ave. SE.  was present to request board support in fixing the drainage problem.  
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the support for a grant for the water drainage issue. Since we have a project started and we should see what we can do for the people.  Motion carried by a unanimous s vote.     
Adjourn Meeting

Supervisor Otten adjourned the meeting at 6:46 p.m.
______________________________________________________________ Date: ______________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)

______________________________________________________________ Date: ______________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
PAGE  
2

